

www.HannibalPiecemakers.com Hannibal Piecemakers Quilt Guild on Facebook Linda Belford, Newsletter Editor





11/2 Michelle Welbourne Valerie Munzlinger 11/3

11/13 Marianne Bodine

11/21 Gina Janes

WEBSITE WWW.HANNIBALPIECEMAKERS.COM

2024 OFFICERS

President Tina Landskroener Vice President..... Beth Caldwell Secretary Donna Parker Treasurer Marianne Bodine Director-at-Large.....Lesa Segal

COMMITTEES -- 2024

Community Giving Michelle Welbourne,
Jackie Williams & Sandy Nix
PROGRAMS SHARON WASTENEY,
Linda Belford, Beryl Richards,
& Linda Muehring
Web/Facebook/Newsletter . Linda Belford
HONOR FLIGHT JOY PICKETT
& Lisa Bross
HISTORIAN GINA JANES & CYNDY GARNER
LIBRARIANKAI SCOTT
QUILT ALONG SHERRY KAY SCHAFFER
SOCIAL SANDY WERR, BEV LILLARD
& Judy Tonnies
Quilt Show Chairman Cyndy Garner
& Lesa Spegal
MEETING RAFFLEPANSY KOLB,
Patsy Whitley, Anissa toenjes
VENDOR EXPO VALERIE BROWN
Workshop Sue Winking
FundraisingGina Janes
MEMBERSHIP DEBBIE CONLEY, ANN FOREMAN

Tina

Thyme

"If a year was tucked inside of a clock,

then autumn would be the magic hour."



-- Victoria Erikson

NOVEMBER WORKSHOP

November 16 **Park United Methodist Church** 9 a.m. - 3 p.m.

We will be doing Charity for the Guild. If you haven't turned in any charity projects yet, this is the day to work on them. If you work on charity, you will not have to pay the \$5 for use of the building. If you want to come and work on something else, it will be \$5.

DECEMBER WORKSHOP December 7

Rita Lentz and Sue Winking will be teaching a 3-yard quilt. Look in your stash or purchase 3 fabrics that coordinate--a large print, light print and medium to dark print.

NEXT MEETING:

November 5, 2024 -- 6 p.m. KC Hall

Program:

Longarm Quilting Panel **Beryl Richards**

NOVEMBER PROGRAM

Beryl Richards will be moderating a panel discussion with several of our members who offer longarm services to quilters. If you have questions you would like to have addressed, you can send suggestions to Beryl or to Sharon Wasteney by October 31.

DECEMBER PROGRAM

December will be the traditional meal with your December challenge reveal. It has been a fun challenge and I have seen some great WIP's! They don't have to be quilted and there's still plenty of time to start if the idea has just been percolating in your mind.



From the Membership committee:

We are already planning the process to streamline membership renewal and contact information updates for 2025. This process will begin at the December 5th meeting. Your contact information will need to be verified and/or updated before we take your dues. Bring cash or check for \$20 made out to HPQG. Debbie Conley and Ann Foreman will be there at 5:00.p.m., so come early and mark this task off your Christmas to-do list. We are happy to have such a large group and want to get through the membership renewals quickly.

MEMBER SPOTLIGHT

Donna Salter is from Hannibal. She has been quilting about 40



years. Her favorite part of making a quilt is selecting fabrics that say something about the gifter. She has sewn clothes since she was 12 and began quilting in her twenties.

Donna is a retired science teacher from Hannibal High School. Her other interests are traveling, beaches, and visiting relatives and friends. Her favorite quilting personality is Jenny Doan—Missouri Star Quilt Co.



SEWING AND **F**ELLOWSHIP

Come sew on meeting day. The room will be available at noon on meeting day if there is interest. Reply to Tina's Facebook post if you plan to come.

MEMBER SPOTLIGHT

Donna McCain is from Quincy. She has been quilting for 40



years. Her favorite part of quilt making is combining pieced and appliqué methods in one project. Donna has sewn since she was 10 years old. Her mother and both grandmothers quilted. Some good friends really encouraged her when she started to have more time for hobbies after her children left home.

Donna is a retired RN. Her other interests are reading, travel, playing cards, and playing with her 3 dogs. She is inspired by quilt pattern and fabric designers. She follows several Facebook groups of designers and finds inspiration and ideas from those groups—Jen Kingwell, Millefiori, and Kaffe Fassett Collective are 3 such groups.

MEMBER SPOTLIGHT

Kathy Kroeger is from Hannibal. She started this guild, HPQG, in 1992. She



has been quilting for 47 years and enjoys hand quilting best. Kathy loves making color wash designs, drawing her own designs, and working with the colors. She was influenced to begin quilting by her grandmother who quilted many years. She also took a class at Hickory Stick.

Kathy is a retired RN, working in NICU, or pediatrics mainly. Her other interests are her grandkids—-4 in Australia and 2 here in college. She does not get on the Internet but enjoys being shown anything new to try.

MEMBER SPOTLIGHT

Barb Gregory is from Quincy. She has been quilting since 2015



and has made garments since 1964. Her favorite part of making a quilt is the piecing--it "quiets my mind". Her mother-in-law, Polly, taught her about hand arts.

Barb is a retired RN, also Office Manager for her husband. Her other interests are gardening, collecting quilt patterns, taking care of pets, garment sewing and hand work. Her favorite quilting personalities are Leah Day, Angela Walters, Natalia Bonner, and Angela Wolf.